
Jesus Died on a Thursday!

Jesus rose on a Sunday morning. To be in the grave 3 days and 3 nights means
Sunday night, Saturday night, & Friday night. He therefore died on a
Thursday.

The True Story of the Resurrection of
Jesus Christ

Every year Christians celebrate Jesus’ resurrection from the dead. His cruel
death by crucifixion took place at the same time as the Jewish holy
celebration of Passover. What they had been symbolizing for over one thousand
years with the killing of sacrificial lambs and the Passover supper was now
happening to the Lamb of God. On the very evening and at the very hour that
people throughout the land were selecting and slaughtering Passover lambs,
Jesus was crucified.
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The way Jesus died also fulfilled many other Old Testament prophecies in
amazing detail.

“He was led as a lamb to the slaughter, and as a sheep before its shearers is
silent, so He opened not His mouth” (Isaiah 53:7). When Jesus stood trial for
His life before the governor, Pontius Pilate, Jesus didn’t speak in His own
defense (Matthew 27:12-14).

About one thousand years before crucifixion became a usual means of execution
in the Roman Empire, King David wrote of the Messiah: “All my bones are out
of joint. … They pierced My hands and My feet” (Psalm 22:14, 16). In death by
crucifixion, the weight of the victim’s body pulls his arms out of their
sockets. Most of the condemned were tied to their crosses, but Jesus was
nailed to His-through the hands and feet.

It was also customary for the Romans to break the legs of those who had been
hanging on their crosses for hours but hadn’t died yet. The lack of support
for the body caused the windpipe and lungs to collapse, and hastened their
deaths. But when the Roman executioners came to do this to Jesus, they found
that He was already dead. Thus another Bible prophecy was fulfilled: “[God]
guards all His bones; not one of them is broken” (Psalm 34:20).

God had to temporarily turn His back on His own Son so Jesus might die the
death of the sinner.

Instead, just to make sure Jesus was dead, one of the Romans thrust a spear
into Jesus’ side, piercing His heart. “And immediately blood and water came
out” (John 19:34). This fulfilled the scripture, “I am poured out like water
… My heart has melted within Me” (Psalm 22:14). One would expect blood to
flow from a spear wound, but not water. Where did that come from? Medical
science has found that people who die in great anguish of heart often have an
accumulation of water around the heart. Jesus died of a broken heart-for you
and me.

Jesus also died feeling like the lost sinner. He went through an experience
that, thank God, we will never have to go through-not just crucifixion, not
just agony of body, but agony of mind and spirit, feeling that God had
deserted Him. As He died, “Jesus cried out with a loud voice, saying, ‘Eli,
Eli, lama sabachthani?’ that is, ‘My God, My God, why have You forsaken Me?’”
(Matthew 27:46).

Had God forsaken Him? Yes, momentarily He had. He had to, that Jesus might
die like a sinner dies, without God. Think of it: Jesus died the death of the
unsaved, in agony! God had to temporarily turn His back on His own Son so
Jesus might die the death of the sinner.

Did God answer Jesus on the cross? There’s no record of an answer. Jesus felt
that God had deserted Him at that moment when He needed Him most.

Jesus suffered the spiritual agony of the dying sinner-lost, without
salvation, without God, dying for his sins. Only in Jesus’ case He was dying
for our sins, the sins of the whole world. He was willing to go through all



that so we could be forgiven and have eternal life. Such love!

“And they made His grave with the wicked-but with the rich at His death”
(Isaiah 53:9). Jesus was unjustly condemned and crucified between two common
criminals (Matthew 27:38). Yet after His death, a rich man who was among
Jesus’ followers, Joseph of Arimathea, laid Jesus’ body in his own new tomb
(Matthew 27:57-60).

After Jesus’ body was laid in the tomb, to make sure His disciples didn’t
steal His body and claim He’d risen from the dead, the tomb was sealed and
some Roman soldiers stood guard (Matthew 27:62-66).

Three days later, Mary Magdalene and the other Mary came at dawn to the tomb,
and an angel appeared and rolled the stone away. When the Roman guards saw
the angel, “they shook for fear of him, and became as dead men.” But the
angel said to the women, “Do not be afraid. … Jesus is not here; for He is
risen, as He said.” And the angel showed the women where Jesus’ body had lain
(Matthew 28:1-8). Jesus had risen from the dead!

Adventures in Kanto

Shinsaku Okuchi

From March 16th to the 19th I traveled to and around the Kanto area of
central Honshu in 15 vehicles, a distance of 698 kilometers. “Kanto”
literally means “Eastern Barrier” of which Tokyo is the center. Osaka is the
center of “Kansai” which means “Western Barrier.” There are historical
reasons for these names. You historians can correct me if I’m wrong, but if I
remember correctly, only those with permission from the Tokugawa government
were allowed to travel.

Besides Tokyo, Kanto also holds the prefectures of Kanagawa, Saitama, Gunma,
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Ibaragi, Tochigi, and Chiba. This trip I hitchhiked through everyone of them
except for Kanagawa.

At the Sakae Parking area from where I always get on the Hokuriku / Kanetsu
expressways, I saw a young man hitchhiking on his way to Toyama. He was
standing in my favorite spot! I pulled out my Tokyo sign to show him I was
also intending to hitchhike. Boy, was he surprised! His name is Shinsaku
Okuchi. We took photos together. He’s now my Facebook friend.

The Kanetsu Expressway approaching
Yuzawa Ski Resort

I told Shinsaku that because our destinations differ, I would stand in a
different place in the parking area. After about 15 minutes or so, I saw an
older man walk up to Shinsaku and begin talking to him. It turned out the man
was heading toward Tokyo and Shinsaku directed him to me. He man took me all
the way to Kawagoe city in Saitama Prefecture, about 280 kilometers from home
and only 10 kilometers away from my destination that day. From the Kawagoe IC
it was just a short walk and two stop train ride to get to Sayama city where
I spent the night with a friend.

The man with his car who took me to
Kawagoe, Saitama Prefecture.

The next day I hitchhiked 30 more kilometers to the center of Tokyo and took
trains the rest of that day to three different locations. By evening I
arrived at Noda City, Chiba Prefecture, very near where I used to live from
1980 – 1982. I know the place quite well. It was convenient to live there for
it’s close to Route 16, the national highway which circles Tokyo.

Route 4 on the way to Oyama City

The following day I hitchhiked from Noda city to Oyama City in Tochigi
Prefecture, first on Route 16 and then up Route 4 just after Kasukabe city.
This route passes through parts of Saitama and Ibaragi Prefectures on the way
to Oyama. It was a very windy day with dust blowing and clouding the
atmosphere. A couple times gusts of wind nearly knocked me off balance!
Though routes 16 and 4 are relatively much slower than traveling on an
expressway, my destination was only 56 kilometers away and I was in no hurry.
It took 6 vehicles to get to Oyama city. The most interesting and sweetest
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people I met were a young couple from Bangladesh. They are both students at
Tsukuba University. The man is working on his P.H.D in computer science, and
the lady her degree in business. Though they were heading in the opposite
direction and preparing to travel later that day far south to Tokushima, they
turned around and went out of their way taking me approximately 15 kilometers
toward my destination! And not only that, after we first parted they
immediately returned insisting to take me a bit further down the road! “It is
our duty,” the man said. I assume they were referring to Islamic teachings.
Jesus also taught His followers to go the extra mile. Do most Christians
follow that teaching? Those who love Jesus, do.

The Bangladeshi man seemed to be well aware of political realities. He smiled
when I told him I didn’t believe in the “left right paradigm” anymore. I
believe instead in the Hegelian Dialectic And I believe all political events,
both good and bad, are engineered.

“In politics, nothing happens by accident. If it happens, you can
bet it was planned that way.” –Franklin D. Roosevelt

Couple from Bangladesh

Family to Oyama

The Kanetsu Expressway approaching
The Kanetsu Tunnel, the longest car
tunnel in Japan, 11 kilometers
long.

Man who took me to Echigo Kawaguchi
from Akagi Kougen in Gunma

Yuzawa Ski Resort

View from Akagi Kougen

The next day I hitchhiked back to Niigata in 6 vehicles. The final car was an
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off duty policeman. We talked about how low crime is in Japan compared to
other countries. One reason is Japan doesn’t have much of a drug problem.
There are some burglaries but low compared to America or the U.K. The
greatest amount of theft is bicycle theft! The culprits are often teenagers
and drunken businessman on their way home after getting off the train and
seeing an unlocked bicycle near the train station.

Mountains bordering Niigata and Gunma

John Lennox Vs. Richard Dawkins Debate

John Lennox is an Irish mathematician and philosopher of science who is
Professor of Mathematics at the University of Oxford. He’s also a Bible
believing Christian. I really enjoyed and appreciated his debate with famous
atheist Richard Dawkins, author of The God Delusion. In that book Dawkins
questions whether Jesus actually existed as an historical figure. In this
debate he concedes that Jesus did exist.
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